
 
JACKSONVILLE SCHOOL OF BRIDGE BOARD MEETING 

DECEMBER 19, 2024 
 
 

The meeting was called to order at 3:30pm by President Carol Shotwell.   Board members present:  
Bunny George, Mark Franzoni, Judy Harhai, Craig Hemphill, Jan Madsen, Tracy Miller, Emmy Peters, 
Michael Palmer, Michael Smalline, and Nancy Whitmire.  Also present: Jeanne Harlan.  
 
Holiday Party: 
Tracy Miller presented a report on the Christmas Party that outlined the components of the party 
including food, types of food, raffles, work distribution, times volunteers needed, etc.  The report 
suggested some changes for next year which could improve the party. 
Bunny George reported on complaints she received from members:  Why did members have to pay 
for the game (some parties in the past included a free game for members), running out of food, etc.  
Also reported was that having raffles during the game created distractions for people who were still 
playing.  These issues are now documented and will be addressed prior to next year’s party. 
 
Financials: 
Carol Shotwell reported a net profit of $3,800 for the month of November.  This includes $2200 in 
dues.   
 
Cost to Play: 
Jan Madsen moved that JSOB dispense with any special costs for games and that the game fee for 
members be $8 across the board. Bunny George seconded.  The motion carried unanimously. 
 
Officers elected for 2025: 
President:  Emmy Peters 
Vice President:  Jan Madsen 
Secretary:  Nancy Whitmire 
Treasurer:   Mark Franzoni 
 
Bunny George moved that the meeting be adjourned.   Carol Shotwell adjourned the meeting at 
3:45pm.   
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Nancy Whitmire, Secretary 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


